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Building and Construction Industry Worker (Restrictions on 
access) Directions  
 
On 20 October 2021 the WA Government announced its mandatory COVID-19 vaccination policy to 
prepare the community for expected community transmission of COVID-19 and safeguard essential 
services and businesses over the long-term. The Building and Construction Industry Worker 
(Restrictions on Access) Directions No.2 were issued on 2 December 2021 and were revoked on 31 
December 2021.  The WA Government subsequently issued the Building and Construction Industry 
Worker (Restrictions on Access) Directions No.3 (PH Directions) which applies to City of Mandurah 
Sites. 
 
To meet the WA Government legislative requirements, the City of Mandurah will require all contractors 
who attend a City of Mandurah Site to be fully vaccinated by 31 January 2022. 
 
By attending the City’s site after this date, you are agreeing to adhere to the COVID-19 requirements  
of the City, the WA Government and the WA Department of Health at the time of entry, including: 
 
• Declaring you and all building and construction workers are fully vaccinated with an approved 

vaccination, or have an approved exemption;  
• The employer of the building and construction worker has met their obligations and has collected 

and maintains a record of the vaccination status of their building and construction workers;  
• Not roster on or permit any building and construction worker on a City of Mandurah Site who is 

not compliant with the PH Directions or any future Public Health Directions; 
• Ensuring that any subcontractors that are engaged are informed of their obligations as outlined 

in these guidelines; and 
• Declaring you are well and without COVID-19 symptoms - If you’re unwell, you must not attend 

site. 
 
All contractors must provide proof of their vaccination status at the request of a City of Mandurah 
authorised officer.  
 
This correspondence is provided for your information. It is your responsibility to determine if the PH 
Directions or any future Public Health Directions are applicable to your organisation. 
 
Further information can be obtained via: 
 
https://www.wa.gov.au/government/announcements/mandatory-covid-19-vaccination-policy-wa-
workforces  
 
The health and safety of everyone who attends the City of Mandurah is our priority, and we 
appreciate your support in the measures we are taking to keep our workplace safe for us all. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact your City of Mandurah Contract Manager should you require any 
further information 
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